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Nursery to P7: email / copy per family via oldest child
	

	Wednesday 14 September 2016
	


Our School Aims        We believe that each of us can confidently: 

· Be ambitious, imaginative and creative

· Make healthy choices to take care of ourselves, others, and our environment 
· Seek new challenges to learn together to achieve our goals

· Explore, be involved in, and build up our community

Tynewater Primary School - a thinking-caring learning community   Information for Parents 14/9/16

Dear Parents / Carers,
	Please find the following items attached by email / enclosed:
	For:

	Diary Information for Term 1 (Autumn Term)

· Please read details carefully
	Nursery to P7

	Session Dates 2016-2017 (Previously issued in Sept 2015)
	Nursery to P7

	Session Dates 2017-2018 
	Nursery to P7

	A questionnaire to Parents / Carers of P1 pupils about their child’s transition from Nursery to Primary 1
	Parents / Carers of P1 pupils


Since 22 August we have made very good progress with our pupils’ learning.  
You can see that our new School Aims (above) formed by pupils, parents and staff are now real ‘drivers’ to help us make Tynewater Primary School the best school possible for all our pupils.  We would like to include an additional quality – ‘We believe that each of us can confidently be ambitious, imaginative and creative.’  We shall consult our Pupil Council and Parent Council about this.  Pupils will soon be invited to illustrate our School Aims to form a poster for use throughout our school.
Nursery to P7 Parent-Pupil-Teacher Meetings (except P3) on:

Monday 10 October 2016 from 5.00 to 7.30 pm (end of last appointment) and

Tuesday 11 October 2016 from 4.00 to 6.30 pm (end of last appointment) and

Thursday 13 October 2016 from 4.00 to 6.30 pm (end of last appointment)
We are trialling a new online booking system for our meetings on Monday 10, Tuesday 11 and Thursday 13 October for all classes from Nursery to P7 (except P3).  Mrs Gilbert (Learning Support Teacher) is available on Tuesday 11 and Thursday 13 October. Mrs Munro will issue instructions on Tuesday 20 September.  The system will go live on Wednesday 21 September at 9.00 am and will be open to take your bookings until Wednesday 5 October at 9.00 am. 

Staffing

We welcome Mrs Paula Dennis as temporary Teacher for Primary 3 from Monday 5 September to Thursday 7 October. 
P3’s Parent-Pupil-Teacher meetings are a week ahead of other classes because prior to employment with Midlothian Council, Mrs Dennis had booked a holiday from Friday 7 October to Friday 14 October inclusive.  Therefore, for these school days, we will revert to Mrs Leonard, Mrs Gilbert and myself teaching P3.  Thank you to Mrs Leonard for working extra mornings.

On Monday 12 September P3 pupils helped Ms Kerry Young (Head Teacher, St David’s RC PS) and I interview four applicants for a full-time, permanent Class Teacher post.  We are pleased to inform you that we are recommending the appointment of Mr Colin McCabe, hopefully starting to teach P3 on Monday 24 October – after the October break.  Mr McCabe is starting his 5th year of teaching and has been employed at George Watson’s College, Edinburgh, for the past three years.  His first year of teaching was at King’s Park PS, Dalkeith.  Mr McCabe is husband of Mrs Tracey McCabe our Principal Teacher, but has gained this permanent post entirely on merit, and we are very pleased that he will be part of our Staff Team at Tynewater PS.

Residential Learning

Thank you to our Teachers who have organized and led Residential Learning and to Mrs McNairn, Mrs Ketchion (Learning Assistants), Mrs Munro (Admin Assistant) and Parents who assisted them:

	P7
	London

Monday 5 to Friday 9 September
	Mr Douglas Lawson
Mr Martindale
	Mrs Freemann

Ms McDonald

	P4
	Low Port Outdoor Centre, Linlithgow: Monday 12 to Wednesday 14 September
	Mrs Leigh Pleasance
Mrs Jackie McNairn

(Learning Assistant)
	Mrs Busson
Mrs Parfitt

Mr Calvert

Mrs Hancock

	P5
	New Lanark

Tuesday 13 to Thursday 15 Sept
	Ms Ashleigh Blyth

Ms Alison Ketchion (Learning Assistant)
	Mrs Morelli
Ms Polwart

	P6
	Glasgow 
Tuesday 13 to Thursday 15 Sept
	Ms Laura McDonald
	Mrs Marr
Ms Crombie


	Our School Improvement Plan Priorities for 2016-2017


	Priority 1
	To raise attainment in reading (Dalkieth Associated Schools Group)

	Priority 2
	Improved effectiveness in learning, assessment and moderation through the highest quality of collaboration by Teachers and Learning Assistants at respective CfE Levels

	Priority 3
	Pupils’ and teachers’ use of a single main jotter & portfolio of significant learning to track pupils’ progress

	Priority 4
	Gaining accreditation as a Level 1 Rights Respecting School

	Priority 5
	Optimum use of our immediate and local environment for effective learning

	Priority 6
	Making learning about sustainable living an integral part of our curriculum (Eco School)

	Priority 6
	Gaining a Sport Scotland GOLD Award

	We plan to share further information in due course and invite parents / carers to be fully involved in continually improving our pupils’ learning.


	Wednesday 21 September 2016
For ALL Parents / Carers of Nursery to P7 pupils, and accompanied children

	18.30

18.30
18.45

19.15

19.45
	20.10

18.40

19.10

19.40

20.10
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In School Hall: Presentation for Everyone 

by Douglas Lawson, Head Teacher

Opportunities to hear from:

Your 1st child’s Class Teacher

Your 2nd child’s Class Teacher

Your 3rd child’s Class Teacher


I as Head Teacher and all Class Teachers really hope that you will take part in this evening. Even if your child has the same teacher as last year, he / she has not been at this stage of their learning before. All Class Teachers want you as parents / carers to be fully engaged with them in advancing your child(-ren)’s learning. 

Could you please come to the School Hall for an 18.30 pm start? This is a vital opportunity for me as your Head Teacher, and on behalf of our Teacher Team, to share a short / 10-minutes presentation with ALL parents / carers, as we together build up learning and our school. If it makes it easier for you to take part in the whole evening, children are welcome too, however children need to sit with their parent(s) in the school hall and be supervised by parent(s) in any classroom. 

We truly hope that every child will be represented by his / her parent / carer for this very significant evening, and we thank you in anticipation of your involvement.

Safe and Considerate Parking in our school car park
Could you please avoid blocking-in parked cars?  Often staff need to go to another school or attend a vital appointment at 3.30 pm. If at all possible, please park considerately in the streets adjacent to our school.
Nut allergies
Some of our pupils have severe allergies to some or all forms of nut.  There are inevitably traces of nut in most manufactured foods, however, could we please avoid giving pupils actual nuts as part of their morning snack or packed lunch?  Your help is very much appreciated.
As always, please speak with me if you have any concerns, questions, feedback or suggestions, or simply need to talk through something.  If you have an idea, I am always happy to hear from you.  Our school welcomes your approach to speak with you about any matter relating to your child(-ren), as we work with you each day to support your child(-ren)’s learning as much as possible.

With best wishes for our Autumn Term,     Douglas Lawson    Head Teacher
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